

Drum Point Property Owners’ Association
Board of Directors Meeting – February 11, 2014
DPPOA Office, 401 Lake Drive
[bookmark: _GoBack]Final

Board Members Present:  Amy Rispin, Dennis Baker, Max Munger, Aubrey Mumford, Gary Heal (appointed to replace John McCall) and Curt Larsen (appointed to replace Len Addiss)

Board Members Not Present:  Duane Heidemann, Larry Reich and Fran Borsh

Staff Present:  Rhea Webster (Association Manager)

Residents Present:  Peter Holt, Peg Duffy, Marcia Lapham and Len Addiss

Amy Rispin, President of the Board of Directors for the Drum Point Property Owners' Association (DPPOA), called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

President’s Comments:  Amy Rispin gave the following report:

1. An Executive Session will be needed after the regular business meeting in order to discuss legal matters regarding the encroachment on Drum Point right of way.  Dennis Baker made a motion to move into Executive Session after the regular meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
2. The book, Duty by Bob Gates, was presented on behalf of the Board to John McCall for reading during his recovery from recent surgery.

Approval of Agenda:  Dennis Baker made a motion to approve the meeting agenda.  The motion was seconded, and the agenda was approved unanimously as distributed.

Approval of Minutes:  Dennis Baker made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 21st Board meeting, distributed previously via e-mail.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Public Comment:  Peter Holt commented on the importance of having the generator available to power the office during outages, in light of the fact that a storm is moving up the coast. 

Office Update:  Rhea reported as follows:

1. Per our request, Ralph Swartwood, a property owner and former insurance agent, reviewed the proposal for liability insurance received from Nationwide Insurance.  Mr. Swartwood recommended the following:
a. That we should remain with our current company, despite the reduced cost of the proposal from Nationwide, because there is generally a steep penalty for cancellation of a policy once it has been activated – up to $700.00.  The penalty might nearly equal the cost savings. 
b. He also suggested that we request a quote from Nationwide for next year’s policy period.  This has been placed on the office task list for October of 2014 in time for the January premium due date.
2. All accounts have been updated, and statements will be printed tomorrow.
3. The newsletter will be a four-page edition with an article from Peter Holt on security and an article on the need for volunteers, including input from the Nominating committee and the need for candidates for the Board.
4. The next General Membership meeting is scheduled for March 29th at the Southern Community Center.  June and September meetings will be held at the Drum Point Club on Wednesday evenings.  Input received thus far indicates the following dates to be the best option:  June 18th and September 24th.    Therefore, without objection, those dates will be scheduled.  The Club will charge the Association a nominal fee of $15.00 for use of the facilities.



Round Table:

Amy Rispin stated that she attended the public hearing sponsored by the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) on the LNG expansion and its possible impact on wetlands.   She spoke in favor of conducting an Environmental Impact Study (EIS).  Prior to speaking, she identified herself, as requested by MDE, as a longtime veteran of the EPA and as the President of the DPPOA Board of Directors.  However, her identification as the President of this Board was not meant to voice the Board’s or this community’s position on the LNG expansion.  An article, which appeared in the Calvert Recorder, listed her statement amongst others who spoke out against the LNG project.  However, while she spoke about the need for an EIS, she did not speak out against the project.

Max Munger stated that he also attended the public hearing for the LNG expansion.  The majority of those in attendance were in favor of the expansion.  Dominion provided an informational display and had representatives, including the Operations Manager, available to answer questions.

Committee Reports

Action Items:  No report

Roads Committee:  Gary Heal reported on the January 21st and January 28th snow events and the performance by Grover’s Lawnscape.  The following was noted:

1. January 21st was the more significant event with a total cost of $18,348.00.  The majority of the cost was for salt for the hills, causeways and some intersections (Labor cost - $4,881.75, Salt cost - $13,466.25).  After discussion, Dennis Baker made a motion to set the Performance Award amount at 12% of the cost of labor or $$585.81.  The motion was seconded and passed by a margin of four in favor (Amy Rispin, Aubrey Mumford, Curt Larsen and Gary Heal) and two against (Dennis Baker and Max Munger).
2. Total cost for the January 28th storm was to $14,033.25 (Labor cost - $4,457.25, Salt cost - $9,576.00).  The end of Leason’s Cove was missed, and a call was made to the contractor who had a driver respond.  After discussion, Dennis Baker made a motion to set the Performance Award amount at 10% of the cost of labor or $445.73.  The motion was seconded and passed by a margin of five in favor (Amy Rispin, Gary Heal, Max Munger, Curt Larsen and Aubrey Mumford) and one against (Dennis Baker).

Finance Committee:   The Balance Sheet and Profit and Loss statement were distributed.  Expenditure for snow removal is 50% over budget.

Environmental Committee:  Amy Rispin reported that Leason’s Cove continues to be affected by runoff from Rousby Hall Road.  The State Highway Authority (SHA) was contacted in hopes that that agency might address the runoff from Rousby Hall Road, which is a state highway.   Fred Tutman, of the Patuxent River Keepers has made a site visit along with Amy, Curt Larsen and Bob Boxwell (members of the Environmental Committee).  Mr. Tutman contacted a member of the SHA who will conduct a site visit, along with an engineer, in the next few weeks.  In addition, the Southern Calvert Land Trust (SCLT) has proposed the installation of bio-logs, made of coconut fiber.   The bio-logs would act to capture much of the sediment and slow the runoff.

Planning Committee:  No report



Nominating Committee:  Marcia Lapham, Co-chair along with Dan Mathias, reported that the Committee consists of five members.  The following was noted:

1. Two meetings have been held.  During the first meeting, the function of the Committee was set as follows: “To selectively present to the Board, the Committee’s selection of the best-qualified candidates to advance the interests of the community and leadership of the Board.”  
2. There are four vacancies on the Board.  Amy Rispin and Gary Heal have agreed to be nominated.  
3. The Committee has requested that time be set aside during the March General Membership meeting for a “meet the candidates forum.”  
4. The Committee also requested that the Board initiate an e-mail to be sent to the community to encourage those who might be interested in serving on the Board to contact a member of the Committee.  The same message could also be published in the newsletter.  The Committee suggested the attached message.

The text will be distributed via e-mail to all Board members.  Comments should be submitted by Thursday, February 13, 2014 and an e-mail will be sent as soon as a final draft is complete.

Entrance Signs:  Amy Rispin reported as follows:

1. Fran Borsh contacted Board members to ascertain whether there is support for using a portion of the insurance money received as a result of the car accident involving the Barreda Boulevard entrance sign for the refurbishment of the Leason Cove entrance sign.
2. Hilltop Signs can refurbish the Leason Cove sign for $850.00.
3. Gary Heal made a motion to accept the proposal from Hilltop Signs for the refurbishment of the Leason Cove sign.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
4. Larry Reich will address the repair of the Barreda Boulevard sign upon his return from vacation.

Beach Security:  Peter Holt reported the following:

1. He suggested that cameras be installed on a pole at the entrance to the beach as well as on a pole located further down the beach.  
2. The cameras are weather resistant and operate with a battery.  Each camera can take up to 5,000 pictures, which are stored on a computer chip.  The approximate cost of each camera is $400.00.  Peter recommends that the Drum Point Club be asked to contribute to the cost, in light of the fact that Club property is accessible via the community beach.
3. Peter also recommended that signage, advising people that they are under video surveillance, also be installed.  
4. Peter will present a comprehensive report on the cameras, including details of installation, maintenance, potential for vandalism and the Club’s willingness to contribute to the cost.   The report will be presented to the Planning and Finance Committees for review and recommendation to the Board. 

New Business:

Cove Point, LNG Expansion:  Peter Holt stated that he attended two public meetings.

1. The first meeting was conducted by local Homeowners’ Associations located close to the plant and was attended primarily by people opposing the expansion.
2. The second meeting, conducted by MDE (referenced under the Round Table discussion above), focused primarily on the impact to area wetlands.  Local labor unions, chambers of commerce and members from the Board of County Commissioners were in attendance.
3. After discussion, Dennis Baker made a motion that the DPPOA Board goes on record in support of an Environmental Impact Statement.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
Re-establishment of the Community Emergency Service Center:  Peter Holt explained the reasoning behind the decision to transition from a Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) to the Community Emergency Service Center and the liability issues involved with each.  He proposed the following motion be entertained by the Board:

That the DPPOA Board maintains a Community Emergency Service Center (CESC) for the purpose of coordinating the Association's assessment and mitigation activities needed to respond to weather or other physical events that cause property damage within the Drum Point community or threaten the personal safety and welfare of its residents.  The Board member assigned responsibility as the DPPOA Safety Liaison Officer (SLO) will have management authority over the CESC.  The SLO may request community volunteers to help carry out the Center's coordinating activities.  That the Drum Point Radio Club (KB3TGF) located in the CESC voluntarily will support backup communication links within the Community and to the Calvert County Emergency Operations Center via the Radio Amateur Communications Service (RACES), Amateur Radio Emergency Service (ARES), and Calvert Amateur Radio Association (CARA).

Max Munger made a motion to accept the above statement as text of a motion to re-establish the CESC.  The motion was seconded and passed by a margin of five in favor (Amy Rispin, Max Munger, Aubrey Mumford, Gary Heal and Curt Larsen) and one against (Dennis Baker).

Public Comment:  The following was noted:

Len Addiss spoke about the silting of Leason’s Cove and Anchor pond.

Peg Duffy, a local realtor, spoke regarding the impact of the LNG Expansion on real estate values.  She will pursue figures related to similar expansions in other areas.

Marcia Lapham spoke about the need for and Environmental Impact Study regarding the LNG expansion.

Max Munger stated that Mike Hart, a local business owner and son of former resident Nellie Hart is a candidate for the Board of Commissioners in the upcoming election.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned to Executive Session.  The next regular meeting of the Board is scheduled for March 4, 2014.



Attachment

Nominating Committee

Your Drum Point Property Owner's Association (DPPOA) Board of Directors wishes to stress the vital need for active management and leadership within the Board of Directors in the coming years.  This leadership is essential to the continuing well-being and creative management of your community in order to meet our collective demands as Southern Calvert County continues to evolve around us.  Some of the issues facing Drum Point are County, State, and Federal environmental mandates (including the impact of the new LNG expansion plant), road management, neighborhood emergency and contingency preparation, STD taxes, fees, assessments, and budgetary issues.  A Nominating Committee of five members has been appointed by the Board to reach out to our neighbors to encourage those desiring to play active roles in determining the future course of our Drum Point community.

If you or any of your neighbors are interesting in joining the leadership of our community you are encouraged to please contact any of the Nominating Committee members listed below, or any current Board member.

Marcia Lapham, Co-Chair tel. 941 524-6384 or mlllapham@gmail.com
Dan Mathias, Co-Chair tel. 410 326-2568 or dcmathias@comcast.net
Peter Holt, Secretary tel. 410 326-2253 or mistralholt@comcast.net
Joe Arendes, tel. 410 326-4521 or joseph.arendes@comcast.net
Mike Snapp, tel. 410 394-6183 or mike.snapp@verizon.net

Thank you,

The DPPOA Board of Directors
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